
Swifts Taking Flight 
 

In Perran-ar-Worthal’s gentle halls, 
The Swifts have soared, stood proud and tall, 

With laughter echoing through each day, 
You’ve coloured our world in your own special way. 

 
Now, wings unfurl as journeys begin, 

To different schools, new places to win, 
Though paths may part, your spirits remain— 

The memories here, forever sustain. 
 

Each of you shines, uniquely bright, 
A tapestry woven of courage and light, 
No one the same, each story your own, 

Together as Swifts, forever our own. 
 

Goodbye Swifts Class of 2025! 
We Will Miss You!  

E VERY MOMENT MATTERS! T he Heffington Post 

22nd July 2025 



Please see separate Sports Day Newsletter for 

more pictures and comments about the day. A 

huge thank you to our amazing Miss Davies for 

coordinating such a brilliant event!  



 

ROBINS GO CAMPING ON THE SCHOOL SITE! What a wonderful day 

these children had on Friday making bird boxes, bug hotels, shel-

ters, friendship bracelets, natural mobiles the list goes on! And 

they even made their own pizzas for lunch! What a great way to 

end a busy term—so many smiles! A big thank you to Mrs Rawlings 

and Mrs Hamilton for organising such a wonderfully productive 



A WEEK TO ROCK ALL WEEKS! Last 

week, our talented Yr6 pupils started 

their week with a fantastic musical 

based on the fairy tale, Snow White, 

and what an incredible performance it 

was. Pictures below will give you a fla-

vour of the rehearsals through to the 

end performance. Tears of laughter 

were shared by many members of the audience. A huge well done to our Yr6 

for all the effort they have put in to rehearsals and a huge thank you to our 

amazing Mrs Waddington for inspiring our pupils and to our wonderful Mrs 

Szepietowska for her additional guidance and support. Also to the fantastic 

Viv for helping with props and moving of the stage. A huge team effort!  

If that wasn’t enough to impress, then several of our Yr6 pupils ended the 

week with an instrumental concert starting with an impressive self com-

posed tuba solo by Will who was followed by our resident Yr6 rock band who 

also blew us away with their brilliant performance of two of their favourite 

rock songs. What a wonderful week of talent—we will certainly be very sad 

to see our Swifts fly off to their secondary schools as their time as PAW pri-

mary pupils draws to an end.   







RHS Schools' Gardening Award Success 

Excitingly, we have just been awarded the 
RHS Level 5 Schools' Gardening Award 
and have received £150 in gardening 
vouchers, seeds, digital logo and plaque 
to celebrate our success! 

To achieve this, we needed to demon-
strate and evidence that we are 
'gardening through the seasons', 
'gardening for the future' (sustainably) 
and 'gardening with our community'. 

Part of gardening with our community involved a group of preschool children 
(see photos) coming to the Growzone to harvest (and eat!) mange tout, plant 
out sunflowers and enjoy exploring the biodiversity through play and mini-

A big thank you to Mrs Rolleston who has 

been instrumental in achieving this fantastic 

award for the school—well deserved by all 

involved!  



Thank you to everyone who shared their feedback with us this term. Your input is invaluable in helping us make 

Perran-ar-Worthal Community Primary School the best it can be for our children and families.  

Here’s what you told us, and how we’re responding: 

• Many of you value our caring, dedicated staff and the positive impact the school has on children’s confidence 

and wellbeing. Thank you!  

• Several families would like to see a greater variety of clubs and enrichment activities,  especially options be-

yond sport and for all year groups. 

• Some of you would like to see clearer, more regular communication about school events,       staffing, and 

updates are important to you. 

• Some of you would like to see their child stretched and challenged academically, with            opportunities 

for more child to shine. 

• A few of you made the suggestion about improving our play spaces and facilities, and supporting staff wellbe-

ing as our school grows.  

 

What’s next? 

• We’re reviewing our after-school club offer, aiming to broaden the range of activities available, with the view 

to also include a wider range of external organisations.  

• We’re refreshing how we keep you informed, including updates on staffing, events, and school         develop-

ments. We will be keen to know from you the most effective way to communicate information to ensure it reach-

es as many parents as possible.  

• We’re looking at new ways to stretch and support pupils in their learning. We will ensure parents are better 

informed of what is already on offer as well as consider additional provision where needed.  

• We’ll review the use of our outdoor space, including access to more equipment and structured          activities 

for all age groups.  

 

This year’s parent survey only represented 27% of our current pupil population. It is important to us that as 

many pupils as possible are represented in your feedback to ensure that any changes we implement are rele-

vant to the majority of what our community would like to see.  

We will always try to make our surveys quick and easy to complete to help increase response rate. 

Thank you again for your ongoing support and partnership. Together, we can ensure Perran-ar-Worthal remains 

a great place for our children to learn and grow and a wonderful community for all of us to be a part of.  



Please see below the site plan of school grounds showing the extension,   areas that 

will be out of bounds and the safe pedestrian access point and walkways.  

Further School Extension Updates: 

We have now had it confirmed that KPK Contractors will be moving on site on Thurs-

day, 24th July rather than Monday 28th. They are keen to start as soon as possible 

after the school closes as they are working to a fixed time scale build of 6 months and 

wish to avoid any penalties if they were to run over. We have now also been intro-

duced to the ecologist who will be working alongside KPK to ensure the PAW bats are 

‘consulted’ on noise level! The ecologist made it clear in the meeting that they do not 

wish to create further delays and are keen to work closely with the building team, to 

keep the project moving, by applying a reasonable solution focused approach to 

managing the noise and vibration for the bats—clearly this will be beneficial for our 

children too! That said, we will still consider options as a contingency plan should the 

noise level adjacent to the Yr6 classroom have an adverse affect on the children’s 

learning during that first term.  

We will continue to keep you posted!  



Today, we said goodbye to Mrs Edwards and Mrs Nelson, who are both retiring 

from education. We will miss them both very much and wish them all the very 

best of luck as they enter a new and exciting stage of their lives. I would just 

like to take this opportunity to thank them both for all they have given to the 

many children they have supported, inspired and impacted upon during the 

many years they have been in teaching. It is now their time to put themselves 

first and enjoy a new adventure! Goodbye and good luck, ladies!  

DATES TO REMEMBER... 

Tuesday, 22nd July: Last day of term for pupils. Pick up at 3.15pm 

Wednesday, 23rd July: INSET day—School Closed to pupils 

Thursday, 24th July to Tuesday, 2nd September: SUMMER BREAK 

Wednesday, 3rd September: INSET day—School Closed to pupils 

Thursday, 4th September: First day of school for pupils 

Please see term dates at the end of this newsletter and we must also draw your attention to the WARNING 

letter and information sheet regarding penalty noitces that schools have been instructed to apply to fami-

lies taking children out of school during term time. Our school has been informed by the local authority that 

it MUST have this procedure in place as from September 2025.  

SCHOOL MEAL PRICE CHANGE FROM SEPTEMBER: Chartwells/Mitie have informed the 

school that the meal price will increase to £2.79 from September 2025. 



Citizen / Learner of the Week – final week 

 

Puffins 

Learner – Joshie (For growing in confidence with his writing) 

Citizen – Daisy (For showing kindness to others) 

Wagtails 

Learner – Arthur Ca (For showing excellent knowledge in our topic session 
this week) 

Citizen – Rafe (For being respectful in the lunch hall) 

Robins 

Learner – Charlotte and Agnes (For always giving everything 100% in every 
area of learning) 

Citizen – Elowen (For working hard to be a kind friend to everyone in our 
class) 

Starlings 

Learner – Tristan (For his amazing Medusa painting and Minotaur puppet) 

Citizen – Poppy and Emmy (For displaying flexibility, patience and determina-
tion in writing playscripts and making puppets) 

Skylarks 

Learner – Charlie (For showing resilience and great achievement in Maths 
this week) 

Citizen – Tamsyn (For always welcoming people in and being a friendly, smi-
ley face in the classroom, kind to others and a great team player.) 

Kingfishers 

Learner – Theo (For working incredibly hard during Sports’ Day) 

Citizen – Eleni (For being positive and encouraging during Sports’ Day) 

Swifts 

Learner – Rosie and Jasmine (For teamwork in Maths!) 

Citizen – Will (For helping out when needed, especially in the lunch hall with 
KS1) 



TEAM POINT CERTIFICATE WINNERS 17th July 2025 

 

SILVER CERTIFICATE – 100 TEAM POINTS 

Year 5: Fleur 

Year 6: Will 

GOLD CERTIFICATE – 150 TEAM POINTS 

Year 2: Andre 

Year 4: Olivia 

Year 5: Arthur, Caspar, Annie, Aubrey and Harriet 

Year 6: Jamie 

MEDALS – 200 TEAM POINTS 

Year 1: Arthur Co and Renn 

 Year 2: Sam, Elowen, Barnaby, Harry, George, Dottie, Jack, Meyer, Agnes and Tilly 

Year 4: Teddy and Lenny 

Year 5: Amelia, Violet and Dylan 

BADGE – 250 TEAM POINTS 

Reception: Elowen, Rowan, Jonathan, Lily, Felix, Joshua and Austin 

Year 1: Emelia, Ember, Isabelle and Alfie 

Year 2: Ruan, Suri, Jessica, Charlotte, Elspeth, Rohan, 

 Isaac, Florence, Nancy, Jovie, Willow, Lettie, Betsy and Freya 

Year 4: Anoushka, Evelyn, Daniel, Genevieve and Thora 

HEADTEACHER’S CERTIFICATE – 300 TEAM POINTS 

Year 1: James 

Year 2: Isla 

Year 3: Senara 



 

FIRST PLACE ACHIEVING A TOTAL OF 385 TEAM POINTS  

MARTHA – YEAR 3 

 

SECOND PLACE ACHIEVING A TOTAL OF 329 TEAM POINTS 

POPPY – YEAR 3  

 

 THIRD PLACE ACHIEVING A TOTAL OF 318 TEAM POINTS 

JAMES – YEAR 1 

 

 

 

OVERALL TEAM POINT WINNERS FOR 2024/2025 





A Sleep Workshop - https://forms.office.com/e/6cJiu8PArV 

Resilience Workshop - https://forms.office.com/e/260T74xF2v 

Worry Workshop - https://forms.office.com/e/hkyaFeuY1Z 

Behaviour Workshop - https://forms.office.com/e/gA2jNGbZ4F 

Sign up will close a week before the workshop. 

https://forms.office.com/e/6cJiu8PArV
https://forms.office.com/e/260T74xF2v
https://forms.office.com/e/hkyaFeuY1Z
https://forms.office.com/e/gA2jNGbZ4F




WARNING LETTER! Local Authority Schools have been instructed to send this warning letter to par-
ents who are taking their child out of school during term time for unauthorised absences. Please 
could we ask you to read this carefully to fully appreciate the implications of unauthorised absences. 
As a school we have no choice but to follow this procedure and we thank you in advance for your 
support with this.   

Dear Parent/Carer 

Here at {enter school name}, we recognise that there are occasions when it is appropriate to authorise 
an absence, such as when a pupil is genuinely too ill to attend school. 

However, the Government does not support parents taking children out of school unless the school 
agrees this is appropriate under ‘exceptional circumstances’. Any request for leave should be made in 
writing to the Headteacher using the school’s ‘Leave of Absence Exceptional Circumstances’ request 
form. 

 

‘Parent’ as set out in Section 576 of the Education Act 1996, defines parent to include: natural parents, 
whether they are married or not; any person or body who has parental responsibility for a child (as de-
fined by the Children Act 1989) and; any person who, although not a natural parent, has care of a child. 
Having care of a child means a person with whom a child lives and who looks after a child, irrespective 
of what their relationship is with said child. 

You are welcome to contact the school to discuss any concerns you may have regarding this or if you 
feel you would like advice or support in helping your child attend more regularly. {Enter school name} is 
committed to enabling every child to reach their full potential and aims to work with parents to ensure 
this can be achieved. 

Yours sincerely  

Headteacher  

If your child is absent from school without authorisation, you will be committing an offence under the 
Education Act 1996. We may submit a request to Cornwall Council for a Penalty Notice to be issued, in 
accordance with Sections 444A and 444B of the said Act. Penalty Notices are issued per liable parent, per 
child and each carry a fine of £80 if paid within 21 days or £160 if paid after this but within 28 days. 

If your child is further absent from school without authorisation within any 3-year period, you will be 
committing a further offence under the Education Act 1996. We may submit a request to Cornwall Coun-
cil for a Penalty Notice to be issued, in accordance with Sections 444A and 444B of the said Act. Penalty 
Notices for a second offence are issued per liable parent, per child and each carry a fine of £160, payable 
within 28 days.  

Importantly, fines per parent will be capped to two fines within any three-year period. Once this limit has 
been reached, other action such as a parenting order or prosecution will be considered.  

Failure to pay the Penalty Notice may also result in legal action. If you are prosecuted and attend court 
because your child has not been attending school, you could get a fine of up to £2,500. Cornwall Council 
may also apply for the costs incurred in taking the matter to Court, including legal costs. 

 Absence not authorised by the school may also result in a prosecution in the Magistrates’ Court under 
Section 444(1) or Section 444(1A) of the Education Act 1996, leading to a fine of up to £2,500 and/or a 
custodial sentence. Again, Cornwall Council may also apply for the costs incurred in taking the matter to 
Court, including legal costs.  

Money raised from fines is only used by the local authority to cover the costs of administering the sys-
tem, and to fund attendance support. Any extra money is returned to the government.  




